MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING

PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE -- WINHALL-STRATTON FIRE DISTRICT #1

Thursday, January 9, 2025 4:00PM


The December 2024 monthly meeting of the Prudential Committee of the Winhall-Stratton Fire District #1 was held in-person at the Stratton Mountain Volunteer Fire Company house on Thursday, January 9, 2025 at 4:00PM.
	Prudential Members Present:
	Not Present:
	Also Present by Invite:

	Tom Snopek, Chairman
	James Reynolds, Member
	Diana Stugger, Advisor

	Ric Swenson, Treasurer
	Pat Moyna, SMC
	Margaret Dwyer, Chief Operator

	Bruce Nelson, Member
	Christine Collins, Member
	Rosa Cannella, Secretary

	
	Present Via Teleconference:
	

	
	Albert Scerbo, Advisor
	


Tom Snopek called meeting to order at 4:04pm.
RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the November 21, 2024 meeting minutes previously distributed were approved as submitted.  (TS/RS//BN)

RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the financial report and Variable Income Statement were approved as submitted.  (TS/RS//BN)

At this time, Tom Stretton of McSoley, McCoy & Company took the floor to present the WSFD#1 audited financials for fiscal year ending June 30, 2024, noting the following:
· Audit work was completed in 1-month went very smoothly,
· Unmodified Auditor’s opinion: a very clean report,
· Total cash $400K with no liabilities, income vs expenses consistent to prior years,

· Financial statements are accurate and adjusting journal entries are very typical, and
· Internal controls assessment found no material weaknesses or deficiencies.
OLD BUSINESS:
Source Protection Plan has been submitted to the State of Vermont for review and approval.

Capital Projects for 24/25 have all been completed, Capital Projects for 25/26 copy attached.


Engineer has submitted the Ph Adjustment design to the State and the soda ash for the system has been delivered to the Sun Bowl site, once the State approves the pH Adjustment design it will be put on-line and revisited by the State to determine sampling frequency.  Lead and copper samples passed.

PFAS System is still in development and there is still the option to abandon Well #31 which is the only well with PFAS present.
RESOLVED:
After careful review of the fiscal year 2025/2026 budget and capital projects to be voted on at our annual meeting January 11, 2025. Bruce Nelson has given his proxy vote in absentia.  (TS/RS//BN)

NEW BUSINESS:
Margaret informed the Committee of the new 30-year Master Plan II.  The Committee had discussions regarding capacity determination for such a large-scale plan.

RESOLVED:
Upon a motion duly made and seconded the Committee approved the purchase of a new spray pump from Farrar not to exceed $12,845.  (TS/RS//BN)
TABLED:
Chair recommends adding to the next meeting agenda; project specific hook-up fee, allocation fees and membership qualifications.
The Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, January 11, 2025 at 4pm in-person at the fire house.
The next monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, January 30, 2025 at 4pm in-person at the fire house.

Meeting adjourned at 5:23PM.
